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Dear Sir, 

It is immense pleasure to thankfully acknowledge the affiliation of AIFODE to our newly formed forum. I 
would like to record my sincere thanks to the office bearers and all the members of the Executive Committee of 
the AIFODE for their act. 

At the very first outset let me assure all our brothers that we will work with them with step to step 
without any reserves. and hesitations It will not be out of way to mention here that this forum is an outcome of 
the will and wishes of the representatives retired diploma Engineers of 14 states and there is not a smallest 
intention of either competition , rivalry  or overriding any association. You are aware that Govt. serving  
employees (except Group D or Class IV) associations  has the binding of not including the non serving 
employees in them. This has left no alternative than to form their separate association. I assure all that these 
associations/ forums either at state level or national level and their office bearers  will not cross or interfere each 
other, in workings or interests of each other organisation. The very strong bond between them is the safe 
guarding and improvements in the conditions of retired as well as serving Diploma Engineers. These two wings 
will form the strongest mass of the Diploma Engineers. This is our main motto behind getting the affiliation. Now 
the VII 

th
  Central Pay Commission has been announced and in this perspective  the second platform is now 

available to echo our demands. Similar will be the situation in states when their committees will be formed.  
“Kahete hain na ki Eak se bhale do” .So please set aside all your reservations about this forum or forums at 
state levels .If still any doubt remains, it will be my pleasure if you contact me and get it cleared. Our 
constitution is already published and circulated to you with my e mail. We welcome all your suggestions for 
modification through our Constitution Amendment Committee.  

Last but not the least I request to please come forward to help the state units of this forum, extend your 
helping hand to them and if such unit is not yet established, come forward to form. Thereby strengthen your 
organ, organisational voice and unity of all Diploma Engineers in the nation in this demanding situation. I wish 
all of you a pious Navratri ( Durga Pooja)  and bright Vijaya Dashmi. Let the Durga of our united efforts defeat 
the evils of poor pay scales, worst service conditions and poor pensionary benefits. 

With warm regards 

Truly yours. 

                     

    (  Er. Subhashchandra Raje ) 

         Secretary General  

Copy  fwc. To 

(1) Hon Presidents / Secretary Generals 

 AIFODE and all constituent units. 

(2) All Office bearers of FORDE (India) 
(3) Er. D.R.Kashyap ji Editor AID Journal with  a request to publish this letter in the ensuing journal  
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